
 

 

 

City Hall        March 21, 2022 
 
The Rossville City Council meeting was called to order on Monday, February 21, 2022 at 7:00 pm by Mayor 
James Meyer. 
 
Council members present were Dan Glotzbach, Trish Heim, Christi McKenzie, Todd Reeves and Toby 
McCullough. 
 
Also present was Alan Zlatnik, Greg Frankhauser and Jason Connell. 
 
Motion by Trish Heim to approve minutes of the March 7, 2022 meeting as written was seconded by Todd Reeves 
and carried. 
 
The following bills were presented; 
 Alan Zlatnik    $1,573.96 Lisa Stum   $1,155.78 
 Tracey Taylor         849.37 Michael Kirk     1,320.35 
 Randall Anderson     1,055.80 Douglas Schreiner       190.77 
 Jason Connell      1,017.75 Harry Hammer III       553.53 
 Tina Dick         488.94 Trent Stanley     1,123.57 
 Jacob Akin         196.89 AT & T -First Net    1,065.22 
 Casa Hernandez           33.95 Casey’s      1,275.54 
 EB Budgeting for Law Enforcement      398.00 EFTPS-Fed WH    1,059.31 
 EFTPS-FICA      2,032.52 EMPower Retirement       447.00 
 Grace Hier         150.00 Kansas Gas Service       435.94 
 Kansas Payment Center       123.69 Kansas Withholding Tax       509.35 
 KP & F       1,081.18 KPERS      1,366.50 
 Badge & Wallet         528.00 Bank of The Flint Hills         32.50 
 Yahoo            23.99 KTA Tolls          12.00 
 Nelle’s Restaurant          12.83 Southwest Airlines       343.96 
 Traffic Safety Warehouse       366.95 US Bank          55.26 
 Blue Cross Blue Shield of Ks    9,908.67 CenturyLink Business    1,815.81 
 D & D Security           24.95 Evergy      1,941.15 
 GovBuilt LLC         600.00 Hill & Co Inc.        879.45 
 J. Warren Co, Inc.        430.00 National Sign Co., Inc.       195.90 
 St. Marys Computers & Printing         60.00 Universal Chemical LLC       119.33 
 WatchGuard, Inc.     2,290.00 Yahoo           23.99 
 TOTAL     39,169.65 
  
 
Motion by Dan Glotzbach to pay bills as presented totaling $39,169.65 was seconded by Toby McCullough and 
carried.  



 
Motion by Christi McKenzie to approve agenda moving EMC insurance quote next on the agenda was seconded 
by Trish Heim and carried.  
 
Greg Frankhauser with Peoples Insurance was present to review quote from EMC for City insurance coverage. 
Following review and discussion motion by Todd Reeves to proceed with insurance coverage for property and 
casualty but not workers compensation with EMC was seconded by Toby McCullough and carried. 
 
Motion by Trish Heim to approve Resolution authorizing the Mayor to sign agreement with Kansas Municipal 
Insurance Trust (KMIT) for workers compensation coverage and approving the By-Laws and Inter-Local 
Cooperation Agreement was seconded by Dan Glotzbach and carried. 
 
Motion by Todd Reeves to acknowledge receipt of notice pursuant to K.S.A. 12-2626 that KMIT is a group-funded 
pool and not an insurance company was seconded by Christi McKenzie and carried. 
 
Dan Glotzbach reported that he had sent email to railroad regarding sidewalks at Anderson Street crossing. 
Christi McKenzie reported that Myron Leinwetter was looking at KDOT grant for safe routes to school funding for 
walking paths that may include sidewalks at Anderson Street Crossing as well as along Highway 24. No action 
was taken. 
 
Utility Superintendent Alan Zlatnik reported on progress of repairs and improvements to Campbell Field. 
 
Superintendent Alan Zlatnik reported that inflow gate box at sewer lagoons needs to be replaced. Estimated cost 
for repairs would be $10,000.00 To $15,000.00. Zlatnik proposed using general fund monies allocated for streets 
to fund repairs. Following discussion Zlatnik noted that he would check on firm price and scheduling for repairs. 
 
Superintendent Alan Zlatnik requested permission for the utility employees to attend Kansas 811 meeting at 6pm 
on Wednesday, March 23, 2022. Council approved. 
 
Superintendent Zlatnik and Clerk requested permission for Assistant City Clerk Tracey Taylor to join personnel in 
attending Water Conference in Wichita on March 29, 30 and 31. Motion by Christi McKenzie to allow Taylor to 
attend conference, along with Zlatnik and Kirk, was seconded by Trish Heim and carried. 
 
Toby McCullough reported that he had received complaint about items being stored on city gravel lot. 
Superintendent Zlatnik to address any problems with area. 
 
Council inquired about elevated deck at Campbell Field. Mayor reported that volunteers were going to organize to 
have structure moved to outfield viewing location. 
 
Superintendent Alan Zlatnik reported on water line break at Campbell Field.  
 
Council discussed possible solutions to prevent graffiti on playground equipment such as painting area black. 
 
Police Chief Jason Connell reported that he had met with WTC representative and are looking at security 
cameras at several locations. Cost for cameras would be $5.00 a month per camera after set up. 
 
Chief Connell reported that his department would be upping the code enforcement with the warmer weather. 
 
Council discussed removing all or some of the “No Parking “signs in front of the Rossville Grade School at E. 
Pottawatomie Street. Mayor to contact school principal about concerns. 
 
Ordinance AMENDING SECTION 1-205 OF THE CITY CODE OF ROSSVILLE REGARDING MEETINGS OF 
THE COUNCIL was presented. Such Ordinance changes the start times for council meetings from 7:00pm to 
6:00pm. Motion by Trish Heim to approve Ordinance was seconded by Dan Glotzbach and carried. Ordinance 
was assigned number 836.  
 



Mayor Meyer reported that he had talked to Shawnee County Commissioner Bill Riphahn regarding repairs to the 
drainage ditch and they are still needing someone to claim ownership of the property so that they can proceed 
with application for funding to make repairs. Mayor also noted that he contacted attorney for drainage board and 
was waiting on further reply from board members. 
 
Council inquired about grants for park bathroom project. Clerk not aware of any at this time but will check on 
mitigation grant. 
 
Christi McKenzie reported on her residency status. 
 
Motion by Toby McCullough to adjourn was seconded by Todd Reeves and carried. Meeting adjourned at 8:09 
pm. 
 

City Clerk 
Lisa M. Stum 


